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USDA Encourages Producers to Enroll in 
Grasslands CRP 

Producers Must Apply by May 13 

USDA encourages producers and landowners to enroll in 
the Grassland Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) 
starting next week through May 13, 2022. Grassland CRP 
provides a unique opportunity for farmers, ranchers, and 
agricultural landowners to keep land in agricultural 
production and supplement their income while improving 
their soils and permanent grass cover.   The program had its 
highest enrollment in history in 2021 and is part of the 
Biden-Harris Administration’s broader effort to equip 
producers with the tools they need to help address climate 
change and invest in the long-term health of our natural 
resources. 

Grassland CRP is a federally funded voluntary working lands program. Through the 
program, USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) provides annual rental payments to 
landowners to maintain and conserve grasslands while allowing producers to graze, hay, 
and produce seed on that land.  Maintaining the existing permanent cover provides 
several benefits, including reducing erosion, providing wildlife habitat and migration 
corridors, and capturing and maintaining carbon in the soil and cover.     

FSA provides participants with annual rental payments and cost-share assistance. The 
annual rental rate varies by county with a national minimum rental rate of $13 per acre for 
this signup. Contract duration is 10 or 15 years.  

Grassland CRP National Priority Zones  

Because Grassland CRP supports not only grazing operations but also biodiversity and 
conserving environmentally sensitive land such as that prone to wind erosion, FSA 
created two National Priority Zones in 2021: the Greater Yellowstone Migration Corridor 
and Dust Bowl Zone. As part of the Biden-Harris Administration’s focus on conservation in 
important wildlife corridors and key seasonal ranges, for this year’s signup, FSA is 
expanding the Greater Yellowstone Wildlife Migration Corridor Priority Zone to include 
seven additional counties across Montana, Wyoming, and Utah, to help protect the big-
game animal migration corridor associated with Wyoming elk, mule deer, and antelope.    

https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/conservation-programs/crp-grasslands/index
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/Assets/USDA-FSA-Public/usdafiles/Conservation/PDF/national_grassland_crp_priority_zones_su203.pdf


Offers within one of these National Priority Zones will receive an additional 15 ranking 
points and $5 per acre if at least 50% of the offer is located in the zone.  

Alongside Grassland CRP, producers and landowners can also enroll acres in Continuous 
CRP under the ongoing sign up, which includes projects available through the 
Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and State Acres for Wildlife 
Enhancement (SAFE).     

Broadening Reach of Program  

As part of the Agency’s Justice40 efforts, producers and landowners who are historically 
underserved, including beginning farmers and military veterans, will receive 10 additional 
ranking points to enhance their offers.  

Additionally, USDA is working to broaden the scope and reach of Grassland CRP by 
leveraging the Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) to engage 
historically underserved communities. CREP is a partnership program that enables states, 
Tribal governments, non-profit, and private entities to partner with FSA to implement CRP 
practices and address high priority conservation and environmental objectives. Interested 
entities are encouraged to contact FSA.  

More Information on CRP    

Landowners and producers interested in Grassland CRP should contact their local USDA 
Service Center to learn more or to apply for the program before the May 13 deadline.  
Additionally, fact sheets and other resources are available at fsa.usda.gov/crp.        

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest voluntary private-lands conservation 
programs in the United States. The working lands signup announced today demonstrates 
how much it has evolved from the original program that was primarily intended to control 
soil erosion and only had the option to take enrolled land out of production. The program 
has expanded over the years and now supports a greater variety of conservation and 
wildlife benefits, along with the associated economic benefits 

 
USDA Offers Water Quality-Focused Program 
That Builds on CRP Contracts 

Producers may apply for CLEAR30  
through August 5, 2022 

USDA is announcing the signup period for its Clean 
Lakes, Estuaries, And Rivers initiative (CLEAR30) — 
a nationwide opportunity for certain landowners and 
agricultural producers currently implementing water 
quality practices through the Conservation Reserve 
Program (CRP) to enroll in 30-year contracts, 
extending the lifespan and strengthening the benefits 
of important water quality practices on their land.   

Producers may apply for CLEAR30, a voluntary, incentive-based conservation program, 
from April 1, 2022, through Aug. 5, 2022.    

Cropland and certain pastureland currently enrolled in Continuous CRP or the 
Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and dedicated to an eligible water 
quality practice such as riparian buffers, contour strips, grass waterways or wetland 
restoration may be eligible if their contracts are expiring by September 30, 2022.   

CLEAR30 contracts will be effective beginning Oct. 1, 2022. These long-term contracts 
ensure that conservation practices remain in place for 30 years, which improves water 
quality through reducing sediment and nutrient runoff and helping prevent algal blooms. 
Conservation in riparian areas also provides important carbon sequestration benefits. 
Traditional CRP contracts run from 10 to 15 years.  

 

https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/conservation-programs/conservation-reserve-enhancement/index
https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/service-center-locator
https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/service-center-locator
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/conservation-programs/conservation-reserve-program/index
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/conservation-programs/conservation-reserve-program/index
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/conservation-programs/conservation-reserve-program/index


 

 

About CLEAR30  

CLEAR30 was established in the 2018 Farm Bill to better address water quality concerns. 
Originally, CLEAR30 was only available in the Great Lakes and Chesapeake Bay 
watersheds; in 2021, FSA made CLEAR30 available to agricultural producers and 
landowners nationwide, and participation grew nearly seven-fold from 2020 to 2021.  

Annual rental payments for landowners who enroll in CLEAR30 will be equal to the current 
Continuous CRP annual payment rate plus a 20 percent water quality incentive payment 
and an annual rental rate adjustment of 27.5 percent.     

How to Sign Up  

To sign up for CLEAR30, landowners and producers should contact their local USDA 
Service Center by August 5, 2022.  Contact information can be found at 
farmers.gov/service-locator. Additionally, fact sheets and other resources are available 
at fsa.usda.gov/crp.        

More Information  

CLEAR30 is an option available through CRP, which is one of the largest voluntary 
private-lands conservation programs in the United States. CRP was originally intended to 
primarily control soil erosion and stabilize commodity prices by taking environmentally 
sensitive lands out of production. The program has evolved over the years, providing 
numerous conservation and economic benefits. In addition to CLEAR30, signups are also 
open for Continuous CRP and Grassland CRP.   

 
FSA is Accepting CRP Continuous Enrollment 
Offers 
The Farm Service Agency (FSA) is accepting 
offers for specific conservation practices under the 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) Continuous 
Signup. 

In exchange for a yearly rental payment, farmers 
enrolled in the program agree to remove 
environmentally sensitive land from agricultural 
production and to plant species that will improve 
environmental health and quality. The program’s 
long-term goal is to re-establish valuable land 
cover to improve water quality, prevent soil 
erosion, and reduce loss of wildlife habitat. Contracts for land enrolled in CRP are 10-15 
years in length. 

Under continuous CRP signup, environmentally sensitive land devoted to certain 
conservation practices can be enrolled in CRP at any time. Offers for continuous 
enrollment are not subject to competitive bidding during specific periods. Instead they are 
automatically accepted provided the land and producer meet certain eligibility 
requirements and the enrollment levels do not exceed the statutory cap. 

For more information, including a list of acceptable practices, contact your local USDA 
Service Center or visit fsa.usda.gov/crp. 

 
 
 

https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/service-center-locator
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/conservation-programs/conservation-reserve-program/index
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/Assets/USDA-FSA-Public/usdafiles/FactSheets/crp-continuous-enrollment-period-factsheet.pdf
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/Assets/USDA-FSA-Public/usdafiles/FactSheets/grassland_crp_working_lands-fact-sheet04-01-22.pdf
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/Assets/USDA-FSA-Public/usdafiles/FactSheets/crp-continuous-enrollment-period-factsheet.pdf
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/Assets/USDA-FSA-Public/usdafiles/FactSheets/crp-continuous-enrollment-period-factsheet.pdf
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/conservation-programs/conservation-reserve-program/index


 
 
Agricultural Marketing Service (AMS) is Seeking 
Fruit and Vegetable Industry Advisory 
Committee Nominations 

 
Coming soon: 

USDA will be seeking nominations from fruit and vegetable industry members to fill up to 
25 seats on the Fruit and Vegetable Industry Advisory Committee. The FVIAC provides 
advice and recommendations to the Secretary of Agriculture on issues of importance to 
the produce industry. For more information on the committee membership and activities, 
visit ams.usda.gov. 
 
Qualified candidates may nominate themselves, or someone can nominate another 
candidate who is interested, qualified, and agrees to the nomination. For more information 
on the nomination process, candidate eligibility, membership requirements and 
responsibilities visit ams.usda.gov. 

USDA will host a series of Zoom virtual meetings in April. During those meetings, 
AMS will spend time explaining the advisory committee and answering questions about 
the nomination process. Beginning April 5th, you may join a webinar session to learn 
about the FVIAC and the nomination process: 
https://www.zoomgov.com/webinar/register/WN_njZqO-n-Q06WSSDLup7TWw. 

Nomination packages including a cover letter to the Secretary, the nominee's typed 
resume or curriculum vitae, and a completed USDA Advisory Committee Membership 
Background Information Form AD-755 must be postmarked on or before May 31, 2022. 
More information can be found here.    
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https://www.ams.usda.gov/about-ams/facas-advisory-councils/fviac
https://www.ams.usda.gov/about-ams/fviac-nomination-information
https://www.zoomgov.com/webinar/register/WN_njZqO-n-Q06WSSDLup7TWw
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2022/03/30/2022-06679/fruit-and-vegetable-industry-advisory-committee-fviac-notice-of-intent-to-reestablish-charter-and
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/state-offices/Indiana/index
mailto:susan.houston@usda.gov
mailto:kala.nicholson-cline@usda.gov
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USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of 
discrimination, write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of 
Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 
632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 
377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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